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◄ March April  2017 May ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1  

2  
 

3 B 
 

4 A 
 

5 B 
 

6 A 
 

7 B 
 

8  
 

9  
 

10 A 
 

11 B 
 

12 A 
 

13 B 
 

14  
Good Friday 
No School 

15  
 

16  
 

17  
Easter Monday 

18  
Easter break 

19  
Easter break 

20  
Easter break 

21  
Easter break 

22  
 

23  
 

24 A 
 

25 B 
 

26 A 
 

27 B 
 

28 A 
 

29  
 

30  
 

Notes: 
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http://www.spiritsd.ca/mhs
http://www.wincalendar.com/March-Calendar/March-2017-Calendar.html
http://www.wincalendar.com/May-Calendar/May-2017-Calendar.html


PPrriinncciippaall’’ss  MMeessssaaggee  
 

Hello Martensville, 

Spring weather seems to be on its way and we are excited to begin thinking about the business and 

excitement that comes with focusing on this last quarter of the school year.  Report cards, Spring Sports, 

Skills Canada, out trips, and of course Grad, are all on the approaching horizon. 

 

On the evening of Monday, April 03, 2017, the School Community Councils of the three Martensville 

Schools, as well as Chris Mason, principal of Lake Vista School, met in the MHS Foyer for the annual Tri-

Council SCC meeting.  The theme of the event was Healthy Youth – Healthy Communities, and featured 

guest speakers Corey O’Soup (Provincial child and Youth Advocate), and School Resource Officer Cst. 

Sean Nave.  Both brought unique perspectives on strategies and approaches to keeping youth healthy.   

 

We began thinking about this theme earlier this year when we were asked to explore our graduation 

rates and to consider the biggest barriers to students graduating on time.  We believe that high risk 

behaviors (particularly around substance use and abuse) negatively affect student success in school.  We 

are looking at ways that schools can play a supportive role in helping to keep youth healthy, successful, 

and on-track to graduate. 

 

Speaking of graduation, our School’s Graduation Ceremony is set for June 22nd.  Because this date is 

later in the year than normal, we have created an exam schedule that we feel will support students and 

families as they participate in this special time.  Please check our school website for details on our final 

exam week schedule. 

 

Badminton is up and running with Mr. Fossum coaching the juniors and Mr. Loeffler coaching the senior 

team.  Shortly after the Easter Break, Mr. Bergermann and several staff members will begin the process 

of getting our students prepared for the Track and Field season.   

 

On Friday, April 7th several of our Practical and Applied Arts students will be attending the Skills Canada 

competition in Saskatoon.  This year we have 9 students competing in the areas of textiles, baking, 

carpentry, workplace safety, and job skills.  Skills Canada is an exciting opportunity for students to 

discover how skills in curricular areas are applicable and relevant to the workforce and ultimately 

successful careers. 

 

“Relevance,” in fact was the focus for our latest snapshot of MHSinaweek.  For the last 10 days or so, 

teachers, students, and parents have been recognizing, capturing and sharing relevant learning 

experiences.  When students know how and what they are learning is relevant and / or closely 

connected to the world that they live in, the learners own the learning because they know where it fits 

in their schema.  Thanks to Mr. Hindmarsh for all his work with this initiative.  Thanks also to the staff 

and students who contributed.  A record of our MHSinaweek – The Relevance Edition, can be found on 

our school’s Facebook page. 

 

The Martensville Community Youth Travel Club leaves for their trip to Europe on Thursday, April 13th.  

We wish them a safe and enjoyable trip. They have all been working hard preparing for this great 

opportunity for the last two years.  Bon Voyage. 

 



On behalf of the MHS staff, I wish everyone a happy Easter and a restful Easter Break.  When we return 

to school, we are almost into the month of May! 

 

Sincerely,  

Brad Nichol 

 
 

  IImmppoorrttaanntt  RReemmiinnddeerrss//NNoottiicceess 

 
 PARENT POWERSCHOOL: 

If you would like to create or reactivate a Powerschool account so that you can check on student 
grades or attendance, please email us at mhs@spiritsd.ca. Please include the name of the 
student for whom you want an account. 
 
Enabling the PowerSchool APP: District code to enable the APP is QNRH.  
 
Some new features are available to you on PowerSchool- Parent Portal. Please update our 
records for parent and student via the Demographic Update Page. Once all information has 
been checked over (even if it has not changed), please click submit. This process will ensure the 
school has up-to-date information. 

 
ATTENDANCE: 

 Please call 306-931-2350 for all student absences. 

 Absences longer than 5 days require an extended absence form. Available at the office. 

 

 

 

June Exam Schedule 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

18 
 
 
 
 

19 20 
Classes in 
the 
afternoon 
for grade 
12s 

21 
Grad 
rehearsal @ 
1 pm in gym  

22 
 
Graduation 

23 
 
Day after 
graduation 
 

24 
 
 
 
 

Grade 12  P2 Exam 
(am)  

P1 Exam 
(am) 

No Classes Open Study*  

Grade 9-11  Reg classes P1 Exam 
(am) 

Open Study* P2 
Exam(pm) 

 

25 
 
 
 
 

26 27 28 29 
 
Prep Day 
 

30 
 
Prep Time 

 
 

Grade 9 -12 P3 Exam 
(am) 

P4 Exam 
(am) 

P5 Exam 
(am) 

   

 
òOpen Studyó means: students welcome to be in school accessing teachers, studying, etc. 

 
 

mailto:mhs@spiritsd.ca


 

GGRRAADD  22001177 

 

GRADUATION DAY:  June 22, 2017 
 
Exercises: 3pm-5pm TCU Place Theatre 
Banquet- 5:45pm- 7:30pm, TCU Place, Centennial Hall. Tickets $40/each 
 
Please return Exercise and Banquet Ticket Requests with payment to the 
office by April 13th. Forms can be found at: 
http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/martensvillehighschool/graduation-3/ 
 
 

CClluubbss  &&  AAtthhlleettiiccss   
 
JUNIOR BADIMINTON 
 Important Dates:  Wednesday, April 5 @ Warman High 
 Thursday, April 6 @ MAP vs. VMS & VHS 

Monday, April 10 @ MAP vs. VCA, Hague, Dalmeny &Warman High 
   Tuesday, April 25 @ Hague CVAC Round 1 
   Thursday, April 27 @ Rostern CVAC Round 2 
   Saturday, April 29 @ MAP CVAC Finals- Hosted by MHS Royals 
 
Senior Badminton 
  Important Dates: Tuesday, April 4 @ Warman High 
   Tuesday, April 11 @ MAP vs. VCA, Hepburn, Rostern, Perdue 
   Thursday, April 27 @ Dalmeny CVAC Round 1 
   Saturday, April 29 @Clavet CVAC Finals 
   Saturday, May 6 @ Prince Albert SHSAA Regionals 
   Saturday, May 13 @ Weyburn 
        

 
 

The 2018 Saskatchewan Winter Games will be held in 
North Battleford from February 18-24, 2018.  
 

 

 

SScchhoollaarrsshhiippss  &&  BBuurrssaarriieess

Attention Grade 11 Students: The Elwood Harvey Co-operative Leadership Award is 
designed for young Affinity Credit Union members like you, who aspire to make a 
difference in their community. Not only will you be rewarded with scholarship dollars to 
help out with your post-secondary education, you'll also have the chance to develop your 
personal, academic and professional abilities. This award is valued at $2500. See Ms. 
Cooper for more information or to apply. The deadline is May 1, 2017.  

http://blogs.spiritsd.ca/martensvillehighschool/graduation-3/


Martensville Community Recreation Project Scholarship: The MCRP is once again 
offering $2000 in scholarship funding for residents of Martensville and surrounding area in 
grade twelve at Martensville High School. The focus of this scholarship is students who 
have volunteered to help promote sport in the city of Martensville at the community or 
high school level whether through coaching, managing, or officiating. Application forms can 
be picked up from Ms. Cooper. The deadline to apply is May 12, 2017.  

Affinity Build a Better World Scholarship: !ÒÅ ÙÏÕ Á ÇÒÁÄÅ ρς ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔ ×ÈÏȭÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÏ 
graduate and head into post-secondary education? Are you an Affinity Credit Union 
member, or a dependent of a member? If you answered yes to these questions, we have a 
great opportunity for you! Affinity is proud to offer the Build a Better World 
Scholarship. This scholarship is designed for students graduating this spring and attending 
a post-secondary institution in fall 2017. The deadline to apply is Apri l 17th, 2017. See Ms. 
Cooper or visit 
https://www.affinitycu.ca/Community/Funding/ScholarshipsAwards/Build %20a%20Bett
er%20World/Pages/How -to-apply-Build-a-Better-World.aspx to apply.  

Access Communication Scholarship:  The Access Communications Scholarship will be 
awarding $1,000 to 20 graduating students across the province who demonstrate 
exemplary community involvement. Submission deadline is April 10, 2017. See Ms. Cooper 
for more information or to apply. 

Conexus Community Youth Leadership Award:  Conexus will be offering 30 - $500 
Community Youth Leadership Awards across the province. The intent of the award is to 
recognize an individual at the time of graduation from high school for their contributions 
made to school life and community and to reward youth who exhibit leadership skills. 
Interested applicants can go to 
www.conexus.ca/aboutconexus/ourcommunity/leadershipaward to review the eligibility 
guidelines and download the application. Deadline to submit applications will be midnight 
on April 10, 2017. See Ms. Cooper if you have any questions. 

The Saskatchewan Institute of Agrologists:  To support the youth in achieving their 
career in agrology related sectors, including agriculture, bioresources, food or the 
ÅÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔȟ ÔÈÅ )ÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÅȭÓ ÓÉØ ÂÒÁÎÃÈÅÓ ɉ.ÏÒÔÈÅÁÓÔȟ .ÏÒÔÈ×ÅÓÔȟ 2ÅÇÉÎa, Saskatoon, 
Southwest and Yorkton) are each awarding a scholarship of $1000 to candidates who meet 
the eligibility requirements and demonstrate a desire to pursue a career in agrology. Apply 
online: http://www.sia.sk.ca/html/scholarship/index.cfm  Deadline to apply: May 15, 2017. 
See Ms. Cooper if you have any questions. 

Sid Bildfell Scholarship:  Information and application form for the Sid Bildfell Scholarship 
is now available. This is a $5,000 scholarship offered by Saskatchewan Credit Unions and is 
open to any student enrolled in a full-time business program at a post-secondary school in 
Saskatchewan. To apply, visit 
http://saskcu.com/Shared%20Documents/Bildfell_Application.pdf 
The deadline to apply is May 31, 2017. See Ms. Cooper if you have any questions. 

Hy-Tech Drilling Scholarships: Hy-Tcch Drilling is offering three $500 scholarships to 
students who have a mechanical mind, are innovative thinkers or  are pursuing post-
secondary schooling in a Creative Arts discipline. See Ms. Cooper for more information or 
to apply. The application deadline is April 30, 2017.   
 

https://www.affinitycu.ca/Community/Funding/ScholarshipsAwards/Build%20a%20Better%20World/Pages/How-to-apply-Build-a-Better-World.aspx
https://www.affinitycu.ca/Community/Funding/ScholarshipsAwards/Build%20a%20Better%20World/Pages/How-to-apply-Build-a-Better-World.aspx
http://www.conexus.ca/aboutconexus/ourcommunity/leadershipaward
http://www.sia.sk.ca/html/scholarship/index.cfm
http://saskcu.com/Shared%20Documents/Bildfell_Application.pdf


 

CCaallll  ffoorr  SScchhoollaarrsshhiippss

Each year, through the generosity of local business owners, families and organizations, our 
Grade 12 students have the opportunity to apply for local scholarships. This year, these will 
be presented at our Graduation Ceremony on June 22, 2017. If you or your business are 
interested in becoming a scholarship donor please contact our Career Guidance Counsellor, 
Breanne Cooper, at (306) 931-2230 or at breanne.cooper@spiritsd.ca or Vice Principal, 
Peggy Mattila-Bains at peggy.mattila@spiritsd.ca 
 

TTeesstt  DDrriivvee  EEvveenntt

 

{Project}  Change  & Merlin Ford  

present  

Drive4WE  

 

In support of Project Change & Free the Childrenôs WE Villages 

A Ford Test Drive Event @ Martensville High 

School 

Thursday, May 11th, 2017 4pm - 9pm 

Must be 18yrs of age and have a valid driverôs 

license  

Ford Canada will donate $20.00 to Project 

Change for every test drive. 

**We hope to see you there!** 

 

 
 
 

OOppppoorrttuunniittiieess

Mohyla Institute Ukrainian Summer Immersion Program:  Mohyla Institute is a 
Ukrainian non-profit student residence in Saskatoon. They are re-launching their Ukrainian 
Summer Immersion, Cultural and Leadership Camp for high school students. Students will 
participate in a 5-week immersion course, where they will earn credit for Ukrainian 10, 20 
or 30. See Ms. Cooper for more information or to apply. 

mailto:breanne.cooper@spiritsd.ca
mailto:peggy.mattila@spiritsd.ca


Spotlight in Construction:  Are you in grade eleven or twelve and interested in 
construction? Be sure to sign up for the Spotlight in Construction event. See Ms. Cooper for 
more information or to apply. The application deadline is Thursday, April 6.   

Summer Youth Internship Program:  If you are interested in a career in welding, 
carpentry, dry walling, plumbing, masonry, flooring, steel fabrication, roofing, electrical, 
excavating, painting, glazing, heavy duty mechanic, automotive service technician, prep 
cook and programmer/analyst, IT support and/or web designer then this opportunity is for 
you. The program aims to create an opportunity for students to gain some valuable work 
experience over the summer months. Students participating in the program will be 
required to commit to a 6 week paid  internship that begins July 10, 2017 and ends August 
18, 2017 and have the opportunity to earn high school credits . See Ms. Cooper for more 
information or to apply. Applications are due May 1st.  

DIGITIZED: is a one-day event taking place on May 9, 2017 for students in grades 10, 11, 
and 12, focusing on computer science and information technology. This event will provide 
students the opportunity to attend stimulating hands-on workshops and learn about 
current career pathways and future trends. We have a whole new line up of speakers and 
hands-on workshops ɂ ÉÔȭÓ ÇÏÎÎÁ ÂÅ Á ÂÌÁÓÔȦ 3ÅÅ -ÓȢ #ÏÏÐÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÒ ÔÏ 
apply. The deadline is April 21, 2017 .  

##  MMHHSSiinnaaWWeeeekk

We just finished another edition of #mhsinaweek. Thanks to all the teachers, students and 
parents who participated. During the last 8 days we focused on relevance and the ways in 
which students can apply what they are learning to their lives. We did this by recognizing, 
capturing and celebrating through our Facebook page. Check out this link to view all that was 
shared! https://www.facebook.com/pg/martensvillehigh/posts/ 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/martensvillehigh/posts/


CCoommmmuunniittyy  NNoottiicceess
 

Want to Help Keep Your Community Safe?   
The Saskatchewan Crime Stoppers website allows you to share tips and concerns 

anonymously.  Suspicions of drug dealing or other Illegal activities can be reported 
anonymously on the Crimes Stoppers website. All reports are followed-up.   

www.saskcrimestoppers.com 
 

TTeeeennss  &&  WWeellllnneessss  
 

Parent Support Group 
                       
When: First &Third Thursday of 
every Month at 6pm 

 
Where: 715 Queen Street –
Second Floor 

 
Who: For parents that are looking for extra support in 

dealing with their child’s (youth or 
adult) substance use/misuse and/or 
addiction 

 
 

¶ This is a supportive environment 
comprised of other parents that are 
facing similar struggles, as well as two 
Clinical Addictions Counsellors 

¶ Drop in Basis with no referrals necessary 

¶ Discussion topics may include but are certainly not limited to: how to help your child 
without losing yourself in the process; self-care; what enabling looks like versus helping 
behaviours, boundaries/consequences, etc. 
 

For more information contact: Tara:306-655-7826/ 306-321-6174 or Samu: 306-655-7431/306-230-7492 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Family Health Information  
§ Petting Zoos and Farms  

§ Your Child and Cycling  

§ Help Your Child Be Cavity Free  

§ Is Chlamydia a concern for you  

Find more family health info at:  
www.saskatoonhealthre gion.ca  
(Search: school newsletter inserts)  

  
 

HEALTHY STUDENTS = BETTER LEARNERS 

 

http://www.saskcrimestoppers.com/
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/April/Petting%20Zoos%20and%20Farms.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/April/Your%20Child%20and%20Cycling.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/April/OHP%20-%20Help%20Your%20Children%20Be%20Cavity%20Free.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Documents/School-Newsletter-Inserts/April/Is%20Chlamydia%20a%20Concern%20for%20You.pdf
https://www.saskatoonhealthregion.ca/locations_services/Services/health-promotion/Pages/School-Newsletter-Inserts.aspx


 

PPiiccttuurreess  


